Mr. Dee Errickson, Washburn University, Topeka, Kansas.

Dear Dee:

I am asking Chalmer Woodard, coach at the Liberty Memorial High School here in Lawrence, and Mike Oberhelman, of Randolph, Kansas, to serve as officials for our game here in Lawrence on December 8th. We, of course, will get the approval of Reaves Peters before we definitely engage these officials.

I am enclosing carbon copy of my letter to Mike Oberhelman.

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH Eno. Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.